# Hawley Newsletter



Merry Christmas!













Thank you so much for your support for the Hawley Christmas Fayre that took place on Friday 1st December. We were entertained by the choir, had a picture with Arna and Elsa and were able to buy so many lovely things from a range of craft stalls. Special mention to Eve S from Lion class for raising over £60 on her wonderful stall.

We are thrilled to announce that with the Fayre, the present room and the other fundraising events held during the Autumn Term, the team have raised over £3500.











Congratulations on your Steps Award Lexie & Joseph



During our last assembly of 2023, Miss Baker was thrilled to announce that Theo W was the runner up in the Christmas Card Competition for our local MP Leo Docherty for the Aldershot, Farnborough, Blackwater and Hawley District. Congratulations!









We have had wonderful week of festive activities enjoying our delicious
Christmas lunch and fun and games with our friends. Thank you to our amazing lunchtime staff staff who have worked so hard to serve us such delicious food.

#### **Panto Joy!**

We all had a joyful time at the Princes Theatre in Aldershot watching their festive rendition of Aladdin. Yet again we were entertained by a fabulous cast and even some past pupils in the dance ensemble. The children loved it and gave the show 10/10!





We have had a fantastic few weeks in Year R. As well as everything else we normally do, we have also been learning new songs and words to say in our Christmas Production, 'The Sleepy Shepherd.' We performed this to Hawley Pre- school and then to our parents. All of the staff were extremely proud of the way that the children learnt their lines and performed on stage. We are sure that many of the parents were moved too to see their child on stage.

At our Christmas Party we had lots of games, food and a visit from Father Christmas. The children were very excited to see him and be given a small gift to take home.

Happy Christmas from everyone in Year R!



Hawley Primary School



What a fantastic tournament! You all showed superb skill and team work.. and a special shout out to Lilly-Rose having to play in every game and scoring 2 baskets to win a game. We finished in second place with an overall silver medal \(\exists \pm\)
Well done everyone!

### **Basketball Tournament**

## **EYFS Gymnastics**

Giraffe and Zebra classes have been developing their gymnastic skills in PE with Mrs Spilsbury. We have been practising star, straight and tuck shapes on the apparatus.







ARNING FOR



A superb football match played by the girls. You showed great team work and all fought hard for the whole game. Well done to 3 new players on their first school cup match too. So proud of you all!



Walktober 2023 was the biggest yet – 177 Hampshire schools and settings signed up, meaning 54,763 pupils and 6,869 staff had the opportunity to take part in the challenge.

Throughout Walktober, staff, pupils and parents and carers were encouraged to get moving for our wellbeing, our community and our planet. All schools, settings and pupils who took part could enter our prize draw competitions to win some great prizes. Congratulations to Olivia Y3 – Hawley Primary School

**Walktober 2023** 

winners announced



Our Happiness Heroes are on a mission to spread happiness around the school to raise awareness of the importance of wellbeing. This half term they have been working hard to create a video for a Christmas competition that shares why myHappymind is important to our School. The Happiness Heroes are excited to announce that we won!

We are now the proud winners of a limited edition festive Team H-A-P that can be used by all classes to support learning. The video is on the school website.

Well done Happiness Heroes and Miss Ellis, we are proud pf you!

#### myHAPPYmind COMPETITION WINNERS!

On behalf of all the staff at Hawley Primary School, I would like to thank you all for your continued support. It is our ongoing partnership that is taking our school from strength to strength.

We are incredibly grateful for the many generous gifts that you have kindly given us and look forward to a fabulous 2024.



**Merry Christmas** 

Looking forward to seeing you in the New Year

Hawley Primary School